## Dear All

It's starting to feel a bit more autumnal which means we stop worrying about which windows have been left open and start worrying about whether the heating is set at the correct temperature for us all.

Well done to everyone who played at the Northern midweek congress a few weeks ago, I hope you all enjoyed yourselves. Also, well done to the players who have made the leap from playing socially upstairs and the Thursday afternoon "stepping stones" sessions to playing downstairs on Tuesday afternoons. You are making me so proud; you see, we aren't that scary after all? (not including my mother) You are holding your own very well.

We are holding the regular Children in need sessions for this popular charity. The sessions are the afternoon of Monday 10th of November and the evening session of the 12th of November.

If any of you get bored on Sunday afternoons in winter the club is always looking for members to show interest, preferably in pairs to play in the Yorkshire League. We have 3 teams entering this year but we always need new pairs to step forward. If you are interested, please contact Catherine Thompson, our Yorkshire League secretary.

Is there a Christmas party this year I hear you say! Of course there is! It's Friday the 12th December, at Oakdale GC, same as last year.

By popular demand autumn seminars will return soon. Keep your eyes open for a signup sheet. In the meantime, if you DON'T have an honour in your suit, lead a high card to dissuade your partner from leading it back. 2nd highest from 4, MUD from 3, highest of 2.

Rob